
Version 1.0 Final Page 1 of 1 

 

 

ROAD RE-SURFACING UPDATE: 

Further to our November 2019 communication regarding the re-surfacing of Wellington Avenue in Newton, councillors 

have now received additional information from the appointed contractor, Via East Midlands, and are able to report 

the following update ahead of the proposed works in early February. 

Road Re-Surfacing Works – Wellington Avenue & Fairway Crescent 

Following requests that Fairway Crescent also be included, the contractor has transferred crews from other jobs in 

order to expand the scope of re-surfacing works in Newton and hence these will take place over a slightly longer 

period than originally anticipated. Details provided by Via East Midlands are as follows: 

Road Name / Location: 
Wellington Avenue (for its entire length) & Fairway Crescent for its entire length 

(including side roads) 

Dates / Times: From 08.00hrs on Monday 3rd February until 08.00hrs on Monday 10th February 2020 

Carried Out By: Via East Midlands on behalf of Nottinghamshire County Council 

Nature of Restrictions: 

 Temporary prohibition of driving, waiting, loading & unloading 

 Wellington Avenue will be closed at night 

 Fairway Crescent will be closed during the day (due to the proximity of homes that 

front directly onto the road) 

Nature of Works: Carriageway resurfacing works 

Alternative Route(s) 

where applicable: 

 These will be signposted on site 

 Resident access will be maintained throughout, although some minor delays may 

be experienced whilst equipment is moved or key tasks are completed 

 Traffic Marshalls will be on hand throughout to guide residents & maintain bus 

services (with buses able to turn round at the end of Fairway Crescent) 

Enquiries: Contact Keagan Cooke at Via East Midlands on 0115 977 4818 

Emergency Contact: Call the Customer Contact Centre on 0300 500 80 80 (including out of hours) 

We understand that letters will be sent to impacted residents ahead of the works so please contact Via East Midlands 

using the contact details for enquiries above if you need further clarification. 

Councillors appreciate that there will be some disruption during the works but are assured that access will be 

maintained. We trust that Newton residents and other road users will remain patient during the works with the end 

result of a long-awaited, newly re-surfaced road firmly in sight. 

With kind regards 

Newton Parish Council 

Parish Clerk: Bill Banner 

Clerk’s address:  

25 The Green, Radcliffe-on-Trent, Nottingham, NG12 2LA 

Telephone: 0115 933 5921 

Email: clerk@newton-pc-notts.co.uk 

Parish website: https://newton-pc-notts.co.uk 
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